

## **MINUTES**

An Emergency Meeting of the Parish Council was held on 2<sup>nd</sup> May at 7.00pm in The Gilbert Hall Nancledra

- **1. PRESENT:** Mr Kevin Hughes (Chairman), Mr David Carr, Mrs Judith Evans, Mr Geoff Hollow, Mr Leslie Hollow, Mrs Annie Philip. **IN ATTENDANCE**: Mrs Fiona Drew (Clerk). **APOLOGIES:** None received.
- 2. TO RECEIVE DECLARATIONS OF DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY & OTHER INTERESTS, RELATING TO ANY AGENDA ITEM, AND TO DETERMINE REQUESTS FOR DISPENSATION WHERE APPLICABLE: The Chairman declared interests as the Councillor for St Ives Town Council West Ward for the Conservative Party, representing St Ives Town Council on the Coastal Communities Forum, the Penwith Rural Transport Forum, serving on the Community & Environment Committee and Grievance & Disciplinary Panel, and as a Councillor of Zennor Parish Council. The Chairman also sits on a quarterly advisory group for the MP, Derek Thomas and Chairs the Dark Skies Policy Group. The Vice-Chairman is Vice-Chair of the Dark Skies Group, Chairman of Zennor Parish Council and on the Executive Committee of the Penwith Landscape Partnership.

Mr Jon Brookes arrived at 7.03pm. The Chairman apologized for calling the meeting and thanked all Councillors for attending. He explained that he had no choice as the paperwork in Item 4 had to be returned no later than Tuesday 8<sup>th</sup> May (which had already been extended from Monday 30<sup>th</sup> April following a request from the Clerk to Land Registry).

- **3. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION:** Two members of the public were present. Ellen Carter said how pleased the PCC had been to see Councillors at both the Feast Service on Sunday and Feast Concert on Tuesday. As Church Wardens she and Roger Garside were keen to achieve a closer working relationship with key partners, such as the Parish Council. She then outlined the situation regarding the Land Registry paperwork following the Parish Council meeting last week. The Chairman thanked her for alerting the Council to what had happened.
- **4. LAND REGISTRY NOTICE OF AN APPLICATION FOR ALTERATION OF THE REGISTER B141:** The Clerk outlined the paperwork received from the Land Registry and the Chairman said that it was clear that the land in question had belonged to the PCC before the Council had registered it in 2012. Following a discussion, Councillor G Hollow **proposed** consenting to altering the Register as per the application. The proposal was **seconded** by the Chairman and **carried unanimously**. **RESOLVED:** The Clerk to complete the paperwork and return it to the Land Registry. The Chairman then apologized to the Parochial Church Council that it had taken so long to get this resolved and confirmed that the Clerk had an appointment to get the Land Registry documents changed to her name as previously discussed.

## 5. PLANNING:

**a) Applications: PA18/02697** Proposal: Demolition of existing garage and erection of self-contained 2 bedroom annex Location: The Count House, Giew Hill, Cripplesease, Nancledra Applicant: Mrs Lorna Richards. Following a discussion the Chairman **proposed** that the Council support this application. The proposal was **seconded** by Councillor G Hollow and **carried unanimously. RESOLVED:** The Clerk to notify Planning accordingly.

The Chairman then cleared the meeting of press and public at 7.40pm as the next item involved contracts.

**6. LMP FOOTPATH CONTRACT:** The Chairman confirmed that following the previous meeting, the Clerk had spoken to Chris Curnow and he had agreed to continue to do the LMP footpath cutting and the Cledry Meadow grass cutting for one more year. This would allow the Parish Council time to find suitable alternative future contractors.

| There being no further business, the Chairma |  |
|--|--|
|  |  |
|  |  |
|  |  |

| Signed: | Chairman |   | Date: |
|---------|----------|---|-------|
|         |          |   | -     |
|         |          | 1 |       |